Ron DeSantis GOVERNOR



Ken Lawson
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

February 7, 2019

The Honorable Cheryl Grieb Chairwoman, Osceola County Board of County Commissioners 1 Courthouse Square, Suite 1100 Kissimmee, Florida 34741

Dear Chair Grieb:

The Department of Economic Opportunity ("Department") has completed its review of the comprehensive plan amendment for Osceola County adopted by Ordinance No. 2018-82 on December 10, 2018 (Amendment No. 18-02ER), which was received and determined complete on December 27, 2018. We have reviewed the amendment in accordance with the state coordinated review process set forth in Sections 163.3184(2) and (4), Florida Statutes (F.S.), and have determined that the adopted amendment meets the requirements of Chapter 163, Part II, F.S., for compliance, as defined in Section 163.3184(1)(b), F.S. The Department is therefore issuing a Notice of Intent to find the comprehensive plan amendment "In Compliance." A copy of the Notice of Intent is enclosed and will be posted on the Department's Internet website. You may access the Notice of Intent at: http://floridajobs.force.com/orc.

The Department's Notice of Intent to find a plan amendment "In Compliance" is deemed to be a final order if no timely petition challenging the amendment has been filed. If this plan amendment is challenged by an affected person, the amendment will not become effective until the Department or the Administration Commission enters a final order determining the amendment to be "In Compliance."

The Department also looks forward to continuing to work with Osceola County planning staff in achieving Osceola County's vision for their community in a meaningful and predictable manner.

Florida Department of Economic Opportunity | Caldwell Building | 107 E. Madison Street | Tallahassee, FL 32399 850.245.7105 | www.floridaJobs.org www.twitter.com/FLDEO | www.facebook.com/FLDEO If you have any questions related to this review, please contact Jennie Leigh Copps, Planning Analyst, by telephone at (850) 717-8534 or by email at jennie.copps@deo.myflorida.com.

Sincerely,

James D. Stansbury, Chief

Bureau of Community Planning and Growth

JDS/jic

Enclosure: Notice of Intent

cc: Corinne Carpenter, Principal Planner, Osceola County Planning and Design Office Hugh W. Harling, Jr., P.E., Executive Director, East Central Florida Regional Planning Council